

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, August 2, 2022                


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The August 2, 2022 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Coutts, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the July 19, 2022, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $9,396.51 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $20,387.42 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

KRUG, JAMES AND TYLER

James Krug asked the Supervisors the status of his issues with what they believe are building code violations at premises they are renting.  Chairman Coutts advised that the Building Code Officials had visited the building and were satisfied with what the property owner had done to bring it into UCC safety compliance.  They were of the opinion the matter had not been properly addressed.  Chairman Coutts advised the township will ask the Zoning Officer to look into the matter again.
WELL WAIVER REQUEST

Paul Groslick, Penn’s Trail Environmental, representing property owners at 119 Seeley Road, was in attendance seeking approval for a well waiver enable to have a new septic system installed.  The Board and Solicitor Henry reviewed the request and tabled any action pending the Geologist and SEO Martin meeting to address concerns that the neighboring property owners may have.

ROADMASTER’S REPORT:

DIRT AND GRAVEL ROAD PROJECTS:
Roadmaster Coutts addressed the three pending Dirt and Gravel Road projects which the township has been awarded grants.  The grants are due to expire September 1, 2022, and the projects will not be finished by that time.  On a motion by Roadmaster Coutts, seconded by Supervisor Mueller and unanimously carried the Board will ask for extensions on all three grants.  

METAL CONTAINER:

Chairman Coutts advised the Township had just received an invoice from “Mike’s Scrap Recycling” for our metal container and the invoice reflected the Township owed them $98.00.  He said he had contacted Weitsman Scrap Hauling and they quoted $300.00 per haul as opposed to $350.00 and a container twice the size.  On a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Coutts and unanimously carried the board authorized entering a contract with Weitsman Scrap for servicing the township’s metal container.

MAINTENANCE FOREMAN’S REPORT:

Mr. Mathews reported he called in the metal container to be emptied.  He said he is at a standstill on the walking trail and tree work as someone from PPL is out on maternity leave.  Mr. Mathews also told the board he is attempting to get some quotes to do the thermoplastic lines at Routes 6 & 507 and at the Turkey Hill location.  
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.
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